### www.sandiegoregion.aaca.com

#### PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Dear San Diego Region AACA Members;

This has been a bumpy road to try to schedule an event at a local Mall or other large venue. As the e-blast mentioned, Parkway Plaza in El Cajon was on, then off permanently. So we contacted acquaintances who owned a restaurant in the Clairemont Town Square. They have been holding evening events with a band and everything. This seemed like a done deal, we provided everything they wanted and requested. It was postponed until early April, and then cancelled! Very frustrating. Brad and I are looking to limit our focus on just small AACA only events instead of trying for these larger ones, where more folks can participate. We are hoping that our members will come out and participate. I know that **Ron Walling** is planning 2 events this spring.

Until then, I look forward to seeing you on the Zoom Meeting on April 5th.

Happy Motoring and stay safe.

-- Tom McIlravy

While Tom and Brad could not get cooperation for a car gathering, Betty and Daryl Holmes figured out the ultimate solution; celebrate Daryl's 85th Birthday with family, friends, and your own car gathering!

Way to go Holmes family, and \$400000 \$40000 \$40000 \$40000 \$40000 \$40000 \$40000 \$40000 \$40000 \$400000



President Tom McIlravy 2021 & 22 760.429.6565

> Vice President Brad Zemcik 2021 619.255.0059

Secretary Susan Woods 2021 & 22 858.293.3040

> Treasurer John Boyd 2021 619.448.9591

Directors at Large Norma Almanza 2021 512.619.8432 Bob Gunthorp 2021 619.993.0184 Mark Richards 2021 541.517.1393 Kimball Vincent 2021& 2022 619.861.7800 Ken Whited 2021 619.977.9661 Brad Zemcik 2021 619.255.0059

Programs/Speakers Alex Watt 619.223.6519

Membership Mark Richards 514.517.1393

Tours Tom McIlravy 760.429.6565

> Refreshments Diane Richards 541.729.9124

Annual Banquet Bob Gunthorp 619.993.0184 Susan Woods 858.560.6899

Annual Awards Alex Watt 714.273.9705 Art Cottee 619.885.0704 Royce Dunn 619.781.8339 Daryl Holmes 619.840.0797 Jack Heacock 760.390.4220

Coronado Parade Al Smithson 619.992.8729

ACCC Rep/Legislation Sheldon Jurist 858.279.8285

Club Photographers Bob Gunthorp 619.993.0184 Betty Holmes 619.465.0797 Tom McIlravy 760.429.6565

Editor Brad Zemcik 619.255.0059

# Don't Forget Our Web Site

Our web site is now running smoothly thanks to webmaster **Mark Richards**.

Our selection of items will grow with time so please be patient but check back regularly. You can access region information, photos from events, and copies of The Foot Warmer without a password.

sandiegoregion.

April Birthdays		
Jeri La Prade	2	
Jack Chidgey	5	
Darwin Ludi	5	
Bob Gunthorp	7	
Ken Munson	13	
Beth Kind	15	
Catherine Worthington	16	
Gladene Booth	26	
Erik Lockyer	30	
Anniversaries		
Barry & Catherine Worthington	1	
Nannette Clark and Ken Munson	8	
Sam & Deborah Judd	8	

Susan Woods has a new home phone number: 858-293-3040. Her mobile number has not changed.



### 2021 Region Calendar

Dates subject to changes

APR	5
MAY	3
JUN	7

## General Membership Meeting Via ZOOM 7 PM

The Antique Automobile Club of America is a non-profit, national organization founded in 1935 and dedicated to the preservation, maintenance, restoration, and enjoyment of Historical Vehicles

Antique Automobile Club of America National Membership Single or Joint \$40.00 per year. Life Membership \$600.00

San Diego Region Membership Single or Joint \$25.00 per year. Our San Diego Region Membership Chairman can help you obtain both memberships.

Contact: Mark Richards

richards.markr@yahoo.com 541.517.1393

May Birthdays		
Diane Richards	1	
Bob Buchanan	2	
Nannette Clark	16	
Robert Kambeitz	19	
Thedore Thieman	29	
Anniversaries		
Verna & James Zopfi	12	

If you would like all of your Issues of *The Foot Warmer* in FULL COLOR you can subscribe to the pdf copy mailing list. Just call or send me an email requesting to be put on the list and you'll be done. FULL COLOR every issue.



Many of us remember Dave and Cindy Keetch. It is with sadness we report the passing of Cindy. She and Dave were enthusiastic members enjoying their Pontiacs, Thunderbird, and Corvette. Cindy was always exceedingly active in managing the Chicken Fest and working the booth at the Big 3 swap meet. Our sincere condolences to Dave.